Meter Box Repair Policy

(This policy was proposed and approved in the July 11, 2016 board meeting. Article 4.e.)

Company policy states that each shareholder/homeowner is responsible for the care of the water
meter box on their lot. The purpose of the meter box is to provide access to and protection for the
water meter. If your meter box has been broken by you or someone you have hired to do work on
your lot, if it is full of dirt, or if it is covered with plants or vegetation, you are responsible to
replace and/or repair it and keep it clear and accessible. The Water Company will send a
notification letter when repairs are needed, the Company will make the repair and a fee of $150
will be added to your account if the repairs have not been made by the end of the quarter when
the letter is sent. Water meter boxes are available at local hardware stores. Please help us by
taking a look at your box and making the necessary repairs to better facilitate reading your meter.



